PENTECOST SUNDAY MAY 20, 2018

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE

Saturday - May 19

3:30-4:00pm Confessions

4:30 pm People of Corpus Christi

Sunday - May 20 Pentecost Sunday

7:30 am

Eric "Corky" Heil

10:30 am

Kenny Ploor

Monday - May 21

*5:05 pm

Joann Feltes

Tuesday - May 22

*5:05 pm

No Mass

Wednesday - May 23

*8:20 am Free

Fred Leick Family

Thursday - May 24

*5:05 pm

No Mass

Friday - May 25

*8:20 am

Steve Schultz

Saturday - May 26

3:30-4:00pm Confessions

4:30 pm Elaine Walker Family

Sunday - May 27

7:30 am

People of Corpus Christi

10:30 am

Doug Hudon

*The Rosary is prayed 20 minutes before Mass.

Scripture Readings: Pentecost Sunday

Sunday Acts of Apostles 2:1-11, Psalm 104:1,24,29-30,31,34, 1Corinth. 12:38-7,12-13, John 20:19-23

Monday Genesis 3:9-15,20, Psalm 87:1-2,3 & 5, 6-7, John 19:25-34

Tuesday James 4:1-10, Psalm 55:7-8,9-10A,10B-11A,23, Mark 9:30-37

Wednesday James 4:13-17, Psalm 49:2-3,6-7,8-10, 11, Mark 9:38-40

Thursday James 5:1-6, Psalm 49:14-15AB, 15CD-16, 17-18, 19-20, Mark 9:41-50

Friday James 5:9-12, Psalm 103:1-2, 3-4,8-9,11-12, Mark 10:1-12

Saturday James 5:13-20, Psalm 141:1-2,3 & 8, Mark 10:13-16

-Taken from the "Weekly Guide for Daily Prayer" on the Creighton University's Online Ministries web site: http://www.creighton.edu/CollaborativeMinistry/online.html - Used with permission.

PARISH NEWS



New Memorial of 'The Blessed
Virgin Mary, Mother of the Church'

Monday after Pentecost

May 21, 2018

Earlier this year, our Holy Father, Pope Francis decreed that a new obligatory Memorial of the Blessed Virgin Mary, Mother of the Church, be inscribed (added) to the General Roman Calendar of the Catholic

Church for the Monday following Pentecost Sunday. This feast day will now be celebrated annually, beginning this year on Monday, May 21st.

WHAT'S HAPPENING

Saturday - May 19

7-11am Armed Forces Breakfast/Social Hall 4:30pm SJB 8th grade Graduation @ Mass

Tuesday - May 22

5-5:30pm

St. Ann's-Rosary in Church

5:30pm St. Ann's Meeting & Potluck/Social Hall

Thursday – May 24

3-4pm SJB Running Club Celebration/Social Hall Monday – May 28 Memorial Day Parish Office Closed

8am Mass

PARISH REPORT

May 7-13 (46)
\$4,932.00
\$794.01
\$90.05
\$180.00
\$950.00
\$45.00
\$6,991.06
\$10,419.96
(\$3,428.90)

\$CRIP REPORT

5/7-13 Sales & Profit Not Available at publication time. Scrip can be purchased before and after all weekend Masses and on Thurs. 11:30-1pm in the parish center.

PARISH NEWS

<u>Bishop's Appeal</u>:Received: \$33,182.00 Need: \$36,053. <u>Home Missions - Our Own Needs Collection</u>

May 19 & 20

Strengthening the Church at Home

The four major beneficiaries of this collection are:

The Catholic Communications Campaign: supports televised Masses and Catholic newspapers.

The Catholic Home Missions Appeal: assists over 80 Home Mission dioceses in the U.S. to fund needs of pastoral work.

The Black & Native American Missions: Diocese of Green Bay gets a grant for outreach to Neopit and Keshena.

The Catholic University of America: established by the Vatican and U.S. Bishops, located in Washington D.C., it provides an education to nearly 7,000 students every year. Every donated dollar directly supports financial aid for students. One third of our U.S. Bishops and 12,400 priests are alumni. Look for envelopes in the pews.

All ladies are invited to join us on Tuesday at 5pm for Rosary in the church, followed by a potluck dinner and meeting in the social hall. Come and join in fellowship!

Bring a friend or two. (A-L bring a dessert; M-Z salad)

PENTECOST SUNDAY MAY 20, 2018

PARISH NEWS



PARISH & OTHER NEWS

Thank You: Walk for a Cause

We wanted to thank everyone who was involved in the "walk for a cause" benefiting the Adam LaLuzerne Humanitarian Scholarship. Thank you to the many individuals, who planned, donated and helped to make the walk a success. We were amazed at the number of participants! We appreciate everyone who took time out of their busy lives to walk or donate to this cause. Our family is blessed to live in such a generous and loving community. Thank you for remembering Adam and his life. Our hope is that individuals will perform random acts of kindness to others and make the world a better place. The scholarship was created to continue Adam's legacy of service and to provide an individual with the opportunity to use their gifts and talents to make a difference in the world. Peace, Steve, Lori, Michelle, Andy & Lisa LaLuzerne

Movie Night

Join us for the next "Movies with a Message" on Sunday May 20th at 6pm at St. Joe's Faith Formation



Center. Feature film will be "Wonder" (PG). Based on the New York Times bestseller, "Wonder" tells the inspiring and heartwarming story of August Pullman. Born with facial differences that, up until now, have prevented him from going to a mainstream school, Auggie becomes the most unlikely of heroes when he enters the local fifth grade. As his family, his new classmates, and the larger community all struggle to find their compassion and acceptance, Auggie's extraordinary journey will unite them all and prove you can't blend in when you were born to stand out.

Scripture Discussion

Join us as we explore the upcoming Sunday's Scriptures on Tuesdays, 10am at St. Joe's Faith Formation Center or Thursdays, 9:15am at SS. Peter & Paul in the parish center led by Penny Biwer.



Edge and Life Teen Middle & High School Religious Education

Thank you to the many people who stopped by the entrance/exit after Mass last weekend and donated (bought Stock) towards the 2018 mission trip to Texas! Students and adults will be at all Masses again this weekend selling Stock. You can also mail in your donation to Corpus Christi (25 N. Elgin Ave). Please note on the check that it's for the Life Teen Mission Trip. We really appreciate your support!

Why don't we stay local for mission work? Great question! We do an out of the state mission trip for high schoolers because there is such a huge benefit to getting out of our daily routine. Our young people are so busy and have a lot on their schedule. They also might be dealing with some struggles and when they are able to just disconnect and be with each other and serve those in need? BIG changes happen. Another benefit is that our teens are able to experience a new culture and see poverty in a way that they don't see daily. It's important to have our eyes open to the world around us so we can help be the light in the dark! And our young people DO serve locally: Loaves and Fishes, Edge, parish dinners, picnics, etc.

We will be having weekly gatherings for middle and high school youth starting in the summer. Right now, we are trying to figure out which night of the week would work best. If you have input on that, please e-mail Sarah at stgavin25@gmail.com. These gatherings will include food, hanging out, some awesome games, Scripture study, and prayer. We will also have nights where we just have fun (city wide scavenger hunt, GaGa ball, etc). These are great nights to invite friends who maybe aren't so sure about "churchy" things.

PARISH & OTHER NEWS

Join Us on a Pilgrimage to the National Shrines of St. Maximillian Kolbe and St. Therese!

Where: Libertyville and Darien, Illinois

When: Monday-Tuesday, September 10-11, 2018.

Cost: \$249.00 includes tours, transportation, lodging and meals. Flyers are available in entrance to church or parish office. For more details regarding registration call Penny at 743-2062 or Sara Buscher 920-818-0845.

!!!!! Come Join the Fun !!!!!

"Cat Chat" Vacation Bible School

"Cathletics" "Training to be Champions for Christ"

Vacation

Bible School

August 6-10 - 8:00-Noon

St. Joseph Faith Formation Center Students who have completed K-4 this yr.

5th & 6th graders are invited to attend as helpers
Cost is \$20.00/Helpers free

Registration forms are available in the church entrances.

Genesis...the beginning

"There is a time for everything, and a season for every activity under the heaven."



"It's time" to say goodbye to our 5th graders! Many blessings to these disciples on the way as they move into the EDGE Program next year.



"It's time" for all final instruction for First Communion!



"It's time"...these young disciples are ready and well prepared to receive Jesus for the first time!



"It's time" to say goodbye to another season of Genesis classes and what an awesome year it has been! Thank you to the children for the joy you bring to hearts of many! To the parents for your continued trust and support. To our pastors for being Good Shepherds, guiding and leading us in everything that is good. To our dedicated catechists and helpers for all your time and efforts to bring the knowledge and love of Jesus alive for our youth. And lastly, to our parish families for all your prayers and support of our program. God is Good!

Felt Painting Summer Reflection

This is a beginning Felt Painting/Needling class for adults that will include all materials & instruction to create a beautiful Lavender Field Scene.



No experience needed to be successful!

Instructor Nicole Herbst has been teaching art for the Sturgeon Bay schools for the past 23 years. She combines her background in art with her Pastoral Ministry degree to help create a hands on contemporary spiritual reflection.

Tuesday, June 12, 6:30 pm to 8:30pm

St. Joseph Faith Formation Center

Snacks will be provided/Bring your own favorite wine

Cost of \$35 (covers all materials & frame)

Cost \$30 (covers materials & frame minus the foam working block for those who attended the Lenten Felting class)

Register now to reserve your spot since there is limited space!

Registrations are due no later than May 25!!

Fill out the form below and drop off at the parish office or mail along with your check payable to St. Joseph Parish, 526 Louisiana St., Sturgeon Bay, WI 54235.

Email:

Phone Number: